
 

 

Construction update September 2023 

Sturt Street intersection changes 

Pedestrians are encouraged to use the pedestrian 
bridge between Arts Centre Melbourne Forecourt 
and the Primrose Potter Australian Ballet Centre 
(PPABC). The pedestrian bridge is accessible 
between 6am and 1am Monday to Saturday, and 
9am to 11pm on Sunday. To access this bridge from 
Kavanagh Street, you can enter the PPABC building, 
take the lift to the fourth floor and cross the bridge 
to Arts Centre Melbourne and NGV.  

Look below for the map showing the safest 
pedestrian routes.  

There will be major changes to pedestrian access in 
coming months due to increased construction 
works in the precinct. Keep an eye out for more 
information.  

Piling works 

As part of the works at Arts Centre Melbourne, you 
can expect to see some piling rigs being delivered 
onsite in the coming weeks, in time for the 
commencement of piling. 

The piling rigs are part of the next stage of works, 
establishing the foundation for the new Arts Centre 
Melbourne loading dock.  

Each piling rig will be delivered overnight onto site 
and will be built over three to four days. Once 
completed, they will stand at approximately 40 
metres high. That’s 15 metres taller than the 
Primrose Potter Australian Ballet Centre!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
77 Southbank Boulevard deconstruction 

As part of preparations for the upcoming 
deconstruction of 77 Southbank Boulevard, Delta 
Group will be continuing to remove furniture from 
the building over the next month.  

There will be removalists accessing the site via the 
loading dock on Kavanagh Street.  

For more information 

You can find out more about the project online at 
artsprecinct.melbourne.  

If you have any questions about the project, please 
email mapt@development.vic.gov.au.

Above: one of the piling rigs that will be arriving on site 
Above: the pedestrian bridge between Arts Centre Melbourne 
Forecourt and the Primrose Potter Australian Ballet Centre 
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Safest pedestrian access for Sturt Street intersection  

The map below is the recommended safest route for pedestrians and vehicles through the Sturt 
Street/Kavanagh Street intersection.  

 


